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Memorandum

To: 

Dr. Schafer

From:

the gEEk squad

Date:

Tuesday, October 24, 2006

Subject:
Week Seven Status Report

Dr. Schafer,

The following is the work we have completed this week.

· We met with Dr. Bauer on Tuesday, October 10th and discussed the use of Infrared sensors as a possible solution.  Using infrared sensors is relatively inexpensive and the necessary circuitry is not very complicated.  The initial plan is to focus IR sensors on the desired target area of the pool and choose a threshold voltage consistent with the desired turn point of the swimmer.  With a simple comparator circuit the IR sensor output is compared with the threshold, and when the sensor output is larger than the threshold, it triggers the signaling system on the swimmer via wireless transmitters.
· One possible problem with this design is interference from other swimmers along the lane boundaries, but perhaps using multiple sensors on a targeted area could provide the necessary lane isolation (i.e. certain thresholds on multiple IR sensors)

· You provided our group with an RFId chip from Texas Instruments along with some ID Cards to go along with it.  Due to time limitations and fall break, we have not had a chance to examine the chip in detail or test it.
We have the following open issues.  

· We need to order some components to test the viability of the IR system.
· We must meet with Prof. Strebinger and discuss the course of action he would like to see.

· Examine documentation for the RFId chip provided and figure out how it works.

· See what other RFId solutions are available and their operating ranges.

All these issues will be resolved as a team.
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